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Dear friends in Christ of Yellow 
Medicine Lutheran Church,  
 

The months of summer that I 
have spent with you have gone 
quickly! Noel and I have     
enjoyed learning to know some of your names and 
faces, and worshipping with you. We enjoyed the 
Pioneer Power Threshing Festival and the food stand 
on August 3

rd
. We are amazed by the Yellow    

Medicine County Agricultural-Machinery Museum!  We have enjoyed the way community 
gathers and the way your care for each other. We expect to grow in faith together. We’re 
baptized, and we encourage one another in this baptized life.    
 

In baptism, parents promise to participate with their children and teach them the ways of 
this covenant life with God. Children and youth learn of the faith in worship with people 
across generations. We learn from each other. Other paths of learning are Sunday School 
and Confirmation, leading up to the rite of Confirmation where young people promise to 
continue to live in the covenant God made with them in baptism. New Members agree to 
join the rest of the congregation that is welcoming them in living out this covenant life.      
 

What does this covenant that God made with us in holy baptism life look like as we live it 
out?  Here is language that we as ELCA Lutherans use:    
 

- to live among God’s faithful people, 
- to hear the word of God and share in the Lord’s supper, 
- to proclaim the good news of God in Christ through word and deed, 
- to serve all people, following the example of Jesus, 
- and to strive for justice and peace in all the earth? 

 
To live among God’s faithful people includes being in relationship with our    
siblings in Christ in our daily lives and being with them whenever we can!   
Regular worship attendance is just the start. It is in worship that we hear the 
word of God read and preached and where we are given food for the journey 
through the sacrament of Holy Communion. We are sent from worship into our 
daily lives to be a witness to the good news that know about Jesus in our     
actions, our words, our relationships and our work. Doing honest and good 
work in daily life is a way to serve God too! Where would God’s world be    
without nurses, teachers, famers, bankers, day care providers, grounds    
keepers, parents of children, faithful spouses and everything in between!  What 
you do in daily life matters, and if you do it in the attitude of living out your 
baptismal covenant, it gives glory to God!    
 
Serving all people following the example of Christ may seem intimidating. Christ served 
even to the point of giving his life. I can’t/am not interested in doing that! Take the example 
of Jesus washing his disciples’ feet, and then ask yourself “How can I be a humble servant 
like Jesus?” 
Striving for justice and peace in all the earth is also a really high bar. We can start by   
working for justice and striving for peace in our relationships right here where we are and 
moving out from there. Just remember that all the earth is exactly where God needs justice 
and peace. Start somewhere!     
 
Thanks, dear siblings in Christ, for boldly living out the covenant God made with 
you in baptism.   
 

Pastor Sarah  

BIBLE STUDY will 
meet on September 2nd at 
9:30 at the YMLC Care 
Center.  We will continue 
with our study, 40 Days 
Through the Bible by 
Lysa Terkeurst. It is such 
a wonderful study and we 
encourage anyone who 
has been thinking of   
joining the Bible Study 
group to come and hear 
all about it. This is the 
perfect study for all. Just 
stop in to see what it is all 
about. We would love to 
have you come. Any 
questions give Cindy 
Velde a call or text at   
507-828-7593.  
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News from the Church Wide Assembly of the 
Evangelical Lutheran Church in America.    
 
 
 

Yehiel Curry, bishop of the Metropolitan Chicago Synod was 
elected as the 5

th
 presiding bishop.    

 

When Yehiel Curry was elected to serve as the fifth presiding bishop 

of the ELCA, Living Lutheran content editor John Potter sat down 

with him to talk about his passions, priorities and vision for the 

church. 

“Before he became a pastor, then a bishop, then the chair of the     

Conference of Bishops, and now presiding bishop-elect, he was a social worker, then a teacher, then 

in sales. ‘I went from being a social worker to a teacher in the same community where I was helping 

those families, and in both cases, what I learned is passion is very important. And if you can align a 

person’s passion with a need, then it doesn’t feel like work sometimes. 

“‘It wasn’t until I was in the church that I said, ‘I could do this for the rest of my life.’” 

We pray that God will bless Bishop Curry’s leadership, and that we as the congregation of Yellow 

Medicine Lutheran Church may continue our vital role as one member of the whole body of Christ, 

here and around the world.    

WELCA will have their annual 
meeting on September 17, 2025 at 
9:30 am in the church basement. 
We will be planning next year’s 

WELCA booklet. Bring some   
ideas and ask around to other 
churches as to what they are    

doing. All are welcome! 

EFFECTIVE SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 
7TH, YMLC Sunday Worship Services 
will change to 11:00, instead of 10:30. 
This is to allow Pr. Sarah more time 
greeting and talking to GFLC members 
following their 9am services. And so she 
isn't so rushed in getting to YMLC. This 
is also true for our SAM's, Gwen and 
Tim. Because of this change, monthly 
council meetings will start at 10:15 am on 
Sundays prior to Worship on the 2nd   
Sunday of the month.  
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   Ministerial Acts: 
 

 TRANSFER OUT:  Jason David Torke 
transferred to Anoka on July 16, 
2025. 

 

 TRANSFER OUT:  Charles Velde 
Hewitt transferred to Peace           
Lutheran Church in Sioux Falls, SD on 
July 21st, 2025. 

 

 TRANSFER OUT:  Kent Anderson 
transferred out on July 21st, 2025. 

 
 BURIAL:  Arlen “Wimpy” Martin died 

on August 14, 2025 and was buried 
at the YMLC East Cemetery on      
August 21, 2025.  

Recently several of our WELCA 
members went on a SW           
Minnesota Synod trip in the Twin 
Cities.  At Lutheran World Relief 
we viewed quilts and health kits 
being gathered for ocean bound 
shipping containers.  Global 
Health Ministries were working 
on packaging much needed   
medical supplies for various      
areas of the world.  It was a very 
inspiring and encouraging to see 
their commitment to helping  
others in need around the world.  

Child quilt donated 
to Shetek Quilt   

Auction from our 
WELCA. Sold for $50 

to Shirly Wieme 
from Worthington 

MN. 

Adult quilt donated 
to Shetek Quilt  

Auction from our 
WELCA. Sold for 

$100 to Alva        
Enemark from     

Tyler MN. 

From Shetek Lutheran   
Ministries - A very       

special THANK YOU for                
contributing 2 quilts for 
the 39th Annual Shetek            

Lutheran Ministries 
Quilt Auction.  Your    
generous gift of time,   
talents, creations and 
contributions make it 

possible for Your camp to 
carry out its mission of 

providing  Christ-
centered learning           

experiences for people of 
all ages.  



SEPTEMBER 
ASSIGNMENTS: 

 
Leader: 
  7 Pastor Sarah Tadé 
14 Pastor Sarah Tadé 
21 Gwen Arneson 
28 Pastor Sarah Tadé 
 
Accompanists: 
  7  Emma Gregoire 
14  Augusta Volstad 
21  Augusta Volstad 
28  Emma Gregoire 
 
Ushers:  
  7 Gary Enger 
14 Jon Thostenson 
21 Justin Torke 
28 Brooks Torke 
  
Lay Readers 
  7 Ayla Volstad Hughes 
14 Cindy Eye 
21 Elmo Volstad 
28 Julie Volstad 
 
Technology 
  7 Kevin Eye 
14 Julie Volstad 
21 Julie Volstad 
28 Bonnie Oftedahl 
   
Altar Guild: 
Jean Nelson-Anderson 
 
Communion Assistant 
Megan McPhail 
 
Funeral Chairs: 
Service Team #1 will be 
in charge of the next   
funeral.   
Co-chairs are: 
Alison Bakkelund at     
507-981-0501 and Lori 
Oftedahl at 507-829-0913 
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YMLC  
Stewardship Offerings 

9 weeks beginning  
Sunday, June 22, 2025  

and ending Sunday, August 24, 2025 
 

General Fund                $     10,982.38 
Cemetery Fund                               100.00 
TOTAL OFFERINGS        $      11,082.38 
 

Budgeted each week:  $1,537 
 

YTD Budgeted Offering     $     53,795.00 
YTD Actual Offering                  47,197.51 
BEHIND BUDGET  $       6,597.49 

September 
Birthdays! 

  
  1    Nicole Brusven 
  3    Finnley McCoss   
  5    Cody Nelson 
  6    Terri Thostenson 
  8    Nyomi Hustad 
  9    Roger Olson 
11    Bonnie Gustafson 
        Lola Hoseck 
20    Mark Reishus 
21    Netta Picard 
        Wanda Vance 
23    Jeff Stevens 
24    Alan Velde 
26    Jocelynn Mock 
        Arlen Martin 
        Otto Gregoire 
27    Amanda Stengel 
28    Bruce Ellingson 
        Paul Sharkey 
        Sandra Torke 
        Owen Torke 
29    Angela Harris 
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ALTAR GUILD MEMBERS NEEDED:  If you would like to help 
with the Altar Guild in the coming years, please talk to Connie 
Velde at 507-828-4227. 
 
NEW COOKBOOKS AVAILABLE:  Is your church cookbook 
worn out, splattered with various ingredients, missing a cover or 
pages? You are in luck, for the newly reprinted Favorite Recipes 
of Yellow Medicine Lutheran cookbook is now available. This is 
a joint fundraiser between the Yellow Medicine Lutheran and 
WELCA. Cookbooks are $10.00. They are for sale at First      
Independent Bank or please contact Cindy Eye if you would like 
to purchase one.(507) 768-3547 or ceye@mvtvwireless.com.  
 
YELLOW MEDICINE COUNTY EMERGENCY NOTIFICATION 
SYSTEM:  To receive emergency warnings within Yellow     
Medicine County, click on the CodeRED logo at the website 
www.co.ym.mn.gov. You can register to receive community    
notifications of severe thunderstorms, flash floods, & tornadoes 
and other emergency information.   

A very special thank you to the WELCA 
for the raffle items I received at the 

Threshing Show. The beautiful quilt will 
long be admired.  

-Rick Hewitt- 

THANK YOU to Toots and Bruce        
Tusberg for painting the shed in our 
south parking lot and the Ellingson 
Family for donating and planting a tree 
in our east cemetery in memory of 
Lyman & Mavis Ellingson.  

mailto:ceye@mvtvwireless.com
http://www.co.ym.mn.gov


NEEDED: 
The Banquet, a feeding ministry in Sioux Falls where       
people in need can gather, receive nourishment and         
experience love in action, requests any donations of    
empty containers, such as Cool Whip  containers, larger   
yogurt containers, cottage cheese, etc…  for leftover food. 
 

A box has been placed in the church entry for any               
donations.  A very sincere THANK YOU for your generosity!   

SPECIAL MUSIC  
 

If anyone would like to provide special music, or know of 
someone who would be willing to provide special music—
PLEASE contact one of the  worship committee members: 
Augusta, Emma, Julie, Connie or Colleen.  

WORSHIP SCHEDULE FOR SEPTEMBER 
    Sunday Services start at 11:00 am.  

 

 

Sunday, September 7 —  Worship in the Sanctuary 
 

Sunday, September 14 — Worship in the Sanctuary 
 

Sunday, September 21 — Outdoor Worship—Weather Permitting 
 

Sunday, September 28 — Worship in the Sanctuary 
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YMLC NEWSLETTER DEADLINE:  The newsletter deadline is set for the 20th of 
the month. Please let Angie know of any additions or changes to the newsletter you 
would like to make.    

Next newsletter deadline is September 20th.   
Email Angie at: yellowmedicinelutheranchurch@gmail.com. If you would prefer 
to read the newsletter online (and save printing and mailing costs), please 
email yellowmedicinelutheranchurch@gmail.com. 



Yellow Medicine  

Lutheran Church 

You can find us at 
www.facebook.com/

yellowmedicinelutheran.   

PRAYER LIST:   
                                                                                                                                                
At YMLC – Doug Anderson, Carol Engel, Elmo Volstad, Bob Hoseck, 

Les Reisner, Ruth Sharkey, Lola Hoseck, Bonnie Gustafson, Angie 
Harris 
In the Community – Jeff Mertens, Rudy Espinoza,   Morgan Dale, 
Pastor Larry Olson 
 
(If you know of any changes to the prayer list, please let Angie know.  We will have 
people on the prayer list for a month and then remove them unless we receive an  
additional request or are given details for longer.) 

P. O. Box 119 
101 Main Street 

Hanley Falls, MN  56245 
www.yellowmedicinelutheran.org 

E-mail:  
Yellowmedicinelutheranchurch@gmail.com 

Phone Angie at 507-766-0909 
 

Pastor Sarah Tadé—507-589-9308 
pastorsarah@granitefallslutheran.com 

 
Tim Velde, Synodically Authorized Minister— 

tcvfarm@yahoo.com, 507-828-5343 
Gwen Arneson, Synodically Authorized   
Minister— gwenarneson@yahoo.com,     

612-280-5987 

E

 

We’re on the web!   
www.yellowmedicinelutheran.org 

YMLC East & West Cemetery Rules & Regulations 

• No shrubbery shall be allowed. 

• All family decorations are at the family’s own risk and will be  

removed at the next mowing. 

• All foot markers are to be set at grass level to preclude         

equipment damage.  

• It shall be the duty of the Sextons to enter upon any lot or grave 

to prohibit, modify, or remove and dispose of any structure or object 

which may have been placed there in violation of any of the rules and 

regulations submitted, or which may be considered in their judgment 

to be unsightly, dangerous, objectionable, or interfering with the 

cemetery operations. 

• Family shall be responsible for the cost of snow removal in the 

case of winter burials. 

The cemetery board reserves the right to change these rules or to 

make such other rules as they deem necessary for the operation of 

the cemetery.  No notice of such intended changes shall be required. 

 

If you are in need of a 
new box of contribution 
envelopes, please  
contact Angie and she 
will get you one.  But 
please use the old box 
until it is empty.  

The tithes and donations  you make to Yellow Medicine Lutheran 
Church make a difference to our church and our community.  There are 
various ways you can donate: 

• We pass a collection plate during services 

• You can send a check to YMLC, P. O. Box 119, Hanley Falls, MN  
56245 

• Electronic giving is available for 24/7 donations.  Just visit 

www.yellowmedicinelutheran.org under GIVING and press the 
“DONATE NOW” button. 

“Honor the Lord with your wealth, with the first fruits of all your crops.” 
Proverbs 3:9 
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Please notify us when: 

There is a birth or     
adoption of a child

There is a death in 
your family 

There is a                 
hospitalization in 
your family 

Someone becomes 
home bound 

Someone becomes      
unemployed 

You move or get a new 
phone number 

A child moves out of 
the house or        
attends college, or 
whenever there is a  
cause for sorrow or 
a cause for joy. 

http://www.facebook.com/yellowmedicinelutheran
http://www.facebook.com/yellowmedicinelutheran
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